#### 9<sup>TH</sup> STANDARD SUMMATIVE ASSESSMENT-1/2022-23 TIME: 3Hrs. SUBIECT: II LANG.ENGLISH MAX.MARKS: 80 GRAMMAR 1X20=20**CHOOSE THE CORRECT ALTERNATIVE:** 1. The cold wind in the winter. The pleasant summer Sun, The <u>ripe</u> fruits in the garden He made them for everyone. The underlined words in these lines are: A) Nouns **B)** Adjectives C) Verbs **D)** Adverbs 2. I'm the king of the forest, I want ministers to help me. Dear fox, can you be my minister? The set of pronouns used in these lines are: A) the, of, to c) I'm, can D) King, forest, fox B) I, me, my, you 3. She is wise.....lazy. (Choose the correct conjunction) A) and B) yet C) but D) however. 4. Both Ajay ...... Vijay are intelligent. (Choose the correct conjunction) A) or B) nor C) and D) but 5. Either Roopa......Sona is going to attend the meeting. (Choose the correct conjunction) A) and B) but C) or D) nor 6. He is so weak......he cannot walk. (Choose the correct conjunction) A) but C) then B) that D) so 7. 'My grandfather takes me.....a long walk'. The correct preposition to be filled in the blank is: A) On D) of B) in C) for 8. 'Bachendripal climbed the Mount Everest.....is the higest peak in the world.

The appropriate relative pronoun to be used is:

A) whatB) WhoC) whichD) why9. Ekalavya practised and learnt archery. ......considered Dronacharya as......guru.

The appropriate pronouns to be filled in the blanks are:

A) He, his B) He, him C) Him, his D) His, he

10. There was an <u>old</u> pot of gold in the house. The <b>opposite for the underlined word is</b>
A) new B) young C) gold D) mud
11. 'These shoes are(comfort) I'm going to take them off.'The correct prefix to be filled for the word in the bracketA) discomfortB) discomfortableC) uncomfortableD) uncomfort
12. Which of the following is the suffix of the word 'Exite' A) ful B) ment C) ness D)able
DO AS DIRECTED
13. It will take all of your energy and will to be able to walk again. (Identify the noun)
14. Vasu studies for three hours everyday. (Identify the verb)
15. Shivu sings loudly in the shower. (Identify the adverb)
16. Don't look directly at Sun. (Fill up the blank with the appropriate article)
<b>Fill up the following blanks with the appropriate demonstrative determiners.</b> 17. They were sitting on bench in the far corner of the public gardens.
18. Aparna has got a new refrigeratorcolour is white
19. Do you seemen playing in the field over there ; they're so hefty.
20. They are going to the Kantara movie in the matinee show. They have already gottickets.
LISTENING
LISTEN TO THE DIALOGUE AND ANSWER THE FOLLOWING QUESTIONS: 8
<ul> <li>Teacher: Show me your homework notebook.</li> <li>Student: Sorry Sir, I forgot to complete my homework.</li> <li>Teacher: It is not the first time. You often don't do your homework properly. Let me call your parents and tell them about this.</li> <li>Student: Please sir, don't tell my parents about this.</li> <li>Teacher: When will you do your homework properly?</li> <li>Student: Sir, from onwards I'll do my homework regularly.</li> </ul>
Teacher: Promise?
<b>Student</b> : Yes Sir.
<ul> <li>Teacher: Okay, this is the last time I am pardoning you. If you either do this mistake I'll call your parents. Do you understand me?</li> <li>Student: Yes sir. Thank you very much.</li> </ul>
21. Why did the teacher say that he'll call the parents and tell them about the matter?
22. Why did the student request to the teacher not to tell his parents?
23. What do you think about this student?

#### LISTEN TO THE EXCERPT AND ANSWER THE FOLLOWING QUESTIONS:

The boy Lal Bahaddur and his uncle went for a stroll. It was getting dark. An old man who was selling mangoes saw them. He said, "It is getting dark, I will sell these at one anna for a hundred mangoes". Lal bahaddur and his uncle agreed to buy. The vendor started counting fruits, '1,2,3,4......' when he reached 50 Lal Bahaddur asked him to stop. He gave the vendor one anna. Later his uncle asked him, why he had done so. Lal Bahaddur replied, 'A hundred mangoes for an anna is too cheap. He was prepared to suffer a loss because it was getting dark. It was hard on him. Therefore I gave him one anna instead of half anna'.

#### 24. What do you say about Lal Bahaddur's sincerity with the mango seller?

#### 25. What would the vendor think of Lal Bahaddur after this incident?

#### LISTEN TO THE POEM AND ANSWER THE FOLLOWING QUESTIONS:

#### SNOWBALL

I made myself a snowball As perfect as could be I thought I'd keep it as a pet And let it sleep with me. I made it some pajamas (pyjamas) And a pillow for its head. Then last night it ran away, But first it wet the bed.

26. Why didn't the snowball stay as the pet in this poem?

#### 27. How is the snowball transformed into the pet?

LISTEN TO THE NEWS AND ANSWER THE FOLLOWING QUESTIONS:



# THE TIMES OF INDIA

**BELAGAVI:** A section of students in government schools in Belagavi have refused to drink milk given to them under the state's Ksheera Bhagya programme. Around 24per cent of students have said they don't want to drink the milk. Many of them are high school girls. "Some girls don't want to drink the milk because they fear that obesity will set in". In fact the programme was started to curb malnourishment, serves a solution of powdered milk and sugar in water. There is a proposal before the government to add flavor to the Ksheera Bhagya milk. "There is demand like adding chocolate flavor, but this must be decided at the government level".

28. "Some girls don't want to drink the milk because they fear that obesity will set in." what is your opinion on this?

4

## 29. What are the objectives of the Government implementing Ksheera Bhagya programme?

30. What would you say about the proposal before the government to add flavor to the Ksheera bhagya programme?

#### LISTEN TO THE DEBATE AND ANSWER THE FOLLOWING QUESTIONS:

6

6

#### Kamala from class 9

Mobile phones are considered one of the best technologies that are hugely included in our daily lives. As mobile phones are very convenient to use, many people use it. The major advantage of using a mobile phone is it provides a platform for communication with an individual's family and friends no matter where they are. A mobile phone is very useful while making a work schedule, keeping in touch with an individual's workplace, surfing on the internet, and being even used to relaxing.

#### Vijay from class 9

But there are many disadvantages to using a mobile phone too. Blood barriers, dizziness, ear problems, and brain damage are some of the bad effects one may get if they use mobile phones too much. Many driving accidents take place because the driver was using his mobile phone while driving.

Hence, even though mobile phones are not good for health, having a mobile phone in their hand does solve many issues as it holds most of the information from all around the world.

#### 31. How mobiles proved to be very useful in this current Covid-19 pandemic?

32. What are the disadvantages of mobile phone?

33. Here are 'for and against' topics of mobile phone presented. Which one do you like most?

#### LISTEN TO THE COMMENTARY AND ANSWER THE FOLLOWING QUESTIONS:

**45th over:** 101 from 36 balls. It is becoming difficult for India. Starc into the attack. First ball, a slow bouncer and Dhoni misses it, no run. Second ball, Short ball, Dhoni hooks straight to the deep midwicket fielder and takes a single. Third ball, Full toss, Ashwin plays it straight to the third man fielder and takes single. A noball. Dhoni whips the ball straight to the midwicket fielder Maxwell and tries to take a cheeky single but a direct hit and that's what Australia wanted. Dhoni is run-out. India are 231 for 7. Fourth ball, Shami comes in, wide delivery on the offside, Shami tries to run the ball to the third man misses it, no run. Fifth ball, beautiful ball from Starc. Ashwin plays and misses. Sixth ball, Defensive shot from Ashwin, takes a single and India are 232 for 7.

**46th over:** 97 needed from 30 balls. First ball, a good angling ball from Faulkner, Ashwin plays and misses. Second ball, again Ashwin plays and misses. Third ball, Ashwin tries to run the ball through to the third man and no run. Fourth ball, Good delivery from Faulkner. Ashwin is completely beaten and cleaned up by Faulkner. Ashwin is bowled and India loses 8th wicket. Fifth ball, Mohit Sharma is in and Faulkner strikes again. Mohit beaten by the pace and bowled off the very next ball. India are 232 for 9. Will it be a hat-trick for Faulkner? We will wait and see what Umesh Yadav does? Sixth ball, Umesh plays it safely and prevents Faulkner from taking a hat-trick.

**47th over:** 97 needed from 24 balls. First ball, Starc bowls a beautiful delivery. Shami just taps the ball to third man and takes a single. Second ball, a good bouncer from Starc, Umesh Yadav was hit on the chin. The Australian players are concerned and gather around Umesh. Third ball, a short ball outside the off stump and Umesh leaves it alone. Fourth ball, a wild swing from Umesh, misses it and the ball goes through to the keeper. Fifth ball, A good delivery to end the innings for India. India all out for 233. It is a 95 run victory for Australia.

Australia beats India by 95 runs and will be facing New Zealand in the finals at Melbourne on Sunday.

A good all-round performance from Australia. They batted, fielded and bowled well to run through the mighty Indian batting line-up. Except for Dhoni, no Indian batsmen stood against the pace bowling from Australia.

34. In which over Dhoni dismissed? And how?

35. Why did India lose the match?

36. Australian players are concerned and gathered around Umesh Yadav. Why?

**37.** Were there any chances for India to win the match? Explain briefly.

38. Why Faulkner couldn't take the hat-trick?

#### 39. Complete the instruction of the announcement at the railway station.(MCQ) 1 'Dear passengers, your attention please.....

A) keep your belongings safely, we are not responsible for you things.

B) beware of the strangers, give all your belongings to them.

C) do not throw your waste in the dustbin

D) stand near the train track

#### **SPEAKING**

3

#### 40. TAKE A ROLE OF THE DAUGHTER AND COMPLETE THE FOLLOWING DIALOGUE

Mother: Hi Dear, When do you come from school?
Daughter:
Mother: How is your school?
Daughter:
Mother: When did the classes begin?
Daughter:
Mother: When did the classes end?
Daughter:
Mother: Ho, How many periods are there in a day?
Daughter:
Mother: How many students are there in your class?
Daughter:
Mother: Who is your class teacher?
Daughter:
Mother: Who is your English teacher?
Daughter:
Mother: How many class rooms are there in your school?
Daughter:

Mother: Okay, Very good in one day you know all these. Daughter:
Mother: okay do your class works, I'm going outside
Daughter:
41. COMPLETE THE FOLLOWING DIALOGUE YOU AS 'ME' 4
You: Hi
Ме:
You: How are you?
<b>Me:</b> <b>You:</b> I am very well. Thank you. What's your name?
Me:
You: My Name is Shraddha. Where are you going?
Ме:
You: I am also going to the stationary shop. What do you want to buy?
Me:
You: I'll buy a Drawing book.
AT THE STATIONARY SHOP
<b>Me</b> : Uncle, Can you show me a pencil and eraser?
Shopkeeper: Certainly, Do you want a writing pencil or drawing pencil?
Shopkeeper: Here is your writing pencil and eraser. Me:
Shopkeeper: This is for nine rupees
Me:
Shopkeeper: Here is your change of one rupee.
Me:
Shopkeeper: welcome.
42. COMPLETE THE FOLLOWING DIALOGUE YOU AS 'ME' 3
Teacher: Good morning dear students
Students:
<b>Teacher</b> : Please submit your homework. All those who have not completed the home work
please stand up. (You stand up)
<b>Teacher:</b> tell me, why did you not complete your homework?
Me:
Teacher: Do not lie to me.
Me:
<b>Teacher:</b> May I contact your parents and tell them about this?
Me: Teacher: Then, when will you do the homework properly?
Me:

**Teacher:** If you have any doubts regarding homework, ask me, without hesitation.

Me: .....

**Teacher:** Do not repeat this. Is it clear?

Me: .....

### WRITING

#### 43. READ THE PASSAGE AND ANSWER THE QUESTIONS

Once there lived three friends in a pond near a forest . They were two cranes and a tortoise. They lived happily. One day the cranes said to the tortoise, The rains have not fallen this year. The pond we live in will soon get dry. We will have to leave this pond and go go to some other pond.

The tortoise said I also want to leave this pond .I do not want to remain away from you. I would like to go with you but I cannot fly like you. We can Carry you said the cranes . If you do not open your mouth and keep mum we can take you with us . That will be easy , said the tortoise. The two cranes brought a thin strong stick. They said to the tortoise, Hold it fast in your mouth. we will Carry the stick one on each and fly . But if you open your mouth, you Wii fall . The tortoise held the stick in its mouth. The cranes caught the end of the stick in their beaks and flew across the sky. The tortoise was heavy, so the cranes could not fly very high. Soon they were flying over a town . Some children were playing in the field. When the children saw the cranes carrying the tortoise, they began to shout , Look! Look ! Two cranes are carrying a tortoise.

The tortoise became very happy. It opened its mouth to express it's joy and at once fell to the ground and died then and there.

- 44. Who were the three friends?
- 45. Why did the cranes want to leave the pond?
- 46. How did the cranes carry the tortoise ?
- 47. What did the crane say to the tortoise ?

48. IMAGINE YOU ARE THE HEADMASTER IN YOUR SCHOOL. WRITE A NOTICE FOR THE SCHOOL NOTICE BOARD REGARDING A THREE DAY TOUR TO HYDERABAD, TELANGANA. 3

49. IMAGINE YOU ARE MAMATHA THE PRESIDENT OF YOUR SCHOOL. WRITE A NOTICE FOR THE CLUSTER LEVEL PRATHIBHA KARANJI TO BE HELD IN YOUR SCHOOL. GIVE DETAILS OF THE DATE, VENUE, TIME AND EVENTS TO BE HELD. 3

50. READ THE DIALOGUE AND WRITE THE INFORMATION COLLECTED BY BHASKAR IN THE FORM A MESSAGE. 3

Bhaskar: Can you name some historical places you have visited?

**Peter:** Whenever I travel to a foreign country, I always visit its famous historical places. Some of them are the Pyramids in Egypt, Angkor Wat in Cambodia, Stonehenge in England and the Taj Mahal in India.

**Bhaskar:** What's your most favorite historical place? Why? Peter: I love the pyramids the most. Taking a tour around the Pyramids, I can not only enjoy the gorgeous architecture but also learn cultural and historical values of the ancient Egyptian culture

4